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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   To be Determined   793-2157 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair         August 27, 2022    793-6691 

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm        783-5735 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Minor Hockey    Tuesday & Thursday 5:30 pm 783-0542 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 



   March 2023 3 The Bulletin 

 



The Bulletin                                                                                                4                                                                                        March 2023 

 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2023 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or 
persons between the ages of 13 and 19 who has made a positive contribution 
to the community on a volunteer basis such as developing a project, serving 
on a committee and/or other volunteer work with organizations and groups.  
Youth in this category may display outstanding qualities, provide leadership, 

support their peers, overcome challenges and/or contribute to their community 
in a meaningful way. 

 

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
'YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 

 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District foyer. A monetary  
donation of $1,000 will be given to the club, organization or charity  

of the winner’s choice or can be used in the form of a bursary. 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 14, 2023. 
 

Let us recognize the youth in our community! Nominate that special someone 
that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show them 

how much they are appreciated! 
 

Youth Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District 
Office, on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via 

email to clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: ___________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: ______________________________________________ 

Telephone No.: _________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2023 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or  
persons who excel at volunteering OR someone who really  

fills a need in the community?   
 

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
‘VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 

 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District foyer and a monetary  
donation will be awarded to the club, organization or charity  

of the winner's choice. 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 14, 2023. 
 

Let us honour those who give back to the community! Nominate that special    
someone that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and 

show them how much they are appreciated! 
 

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on 
the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca  
 

A monetary donation will also be given to the club, organization or charity of 
the winner’s choice.   
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: ___________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: ______________________________________________ 

Telephone No.: _________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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Hope for Health Society has been exceptionally active in February. Winter 
can’t stop us from getting out to enjoy the great outdoors. 
 
We have been very successful with several grant approvals that allowed 
Hope for Health to run a yoga series, a snowshoe series, and a skating se-
ries. Please take advantage of any of these programs. 
 
Our team is working on other options for community as well and, working 
out logistics, to bring a dance series. We also are hoping to offer a three 
day Community Wellness Conference that includes a variety of workshops/
presentations and fitness classes.   
 
We were very grateful to be a part of the District of Hudson’s Hope Winter 
Fest. We hosted a Berm walk and a snowshoe at the local Ski Hill. A huge 
shout out to Kelsey for all her work on a great event.  
 
We are keeping fingers crossed that That Dam Run will be on for this Sep-
tember, and may even offer a pre TDR run series. (barring there’s no PHO 
pandemic restrictions, wildfires, … floods, earthquakes, or invasions    ) We 
got this covered. 
  
In the meantime,  shake the Winter blues and enjoy the blue skies; relish in 
some “shinrin yoku” or tree bathing in Jamieson Woods, a perfect place for 
a leisurely stroll.  If you do decide to enjoy your ATV in this Nature Pre-
serve, please be respectful of signs and keep to designated trails. The signs 
are clearly posted.  
 
Continue to reflect on your self-care, take steps to action, and, if you would 
like to know more about Hope for Health Society, share some ideas, or get 
involved, please talk to any member of the board. Greta Goddard, Amber 
Norton, Colleen Gillie, Starr Gauthier, Liza Rhymer, Sean Bailie, Jessica 
Eastman, Serena Matchett, and Sarah Schnare.  
 
For more updates, please check out the Hope for Health – Hudson’s Hope 
facebook page.  
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CAN’T SEE IT CAN’T SMELL IT CAN’T HEAR IT 

HEADACHES AND 
CONFUSION 

CARBON MONOXIDE (CO) IS A TOXIC GAS  

COLORLESS AND ODOURLESS  

IT CAN CAUSE SERIOUS ILLNESS,  

EVEN DEATH IF IT GOES UNDETECTED 

KNOW THE SYMPTOMS OF CARBON MONOXIDE (CO) POISONING 

DIZZINESS BREATHLESSNESS LOSS OF  
CONSCIOUSNESS 

NAUSEA 

 Fireplace Furnace Water 
Heater 

Stove 
Portable 
fuel fired 
generator 

Dryer Portable 
Fuel Heater 



The Bulletin                                                                                                10                                                                                        March 2023 

 

Not Accepted 
• Spray paint cans (call the RCBC Hot-

line 1-800-667-4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

• Aerosol cans with any contents re-
maining 

• Propane cylinders (call the RCBC  
• Hotline 1-800-667-4321 or 

check Recyclepedia) 
• Foil-lined cardboard take-out con-

tainers and lids 
• Aluminum beverage containers can 

be returned to depot for deposit re-
fund or included in container recy-
cling 

Aluminum is recycled into new aluminum containers, road signs and window frames.  

Accepted Materials 
• Aluminum cans and lids used for 

food 
• Aluminum foil wrap and foil take-

out containers, including pie plates, 
food trays, etc. 

• Empty aluminum aerosol containers 
used for food, air fresheners, shav-
ing cream, deodorant, hairspray, 
foam insulation, etc. 

 Where Accepted 
• Recycle BC depots Multi-family collec-

tion 
• Curbside Collection 

http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/


   March 2023 11 The Bulletin 

 

This is a PSA as well to parents of future members of the teams.  
Parent/Volunteer support is such a huge asset to the coaches and  

makes all the difference to the kids too! 

THANK YOU 
Brent Heiberg and Caroline Beam for coaching our kids! 

Go HAWKS!!! 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 33 calls for service between January 19th, 
and February 19th. 57 written violations and warning tickets were issued to 
drivers between the above dates for various motor vehicle related offences. 
Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope 
RCMP. 
 

Please make note of the new “NO LEFT TURN” sign that has been erected at 
the intersection of Osbourne St. and Canyon Dr. This sign has been put in 
place for motorist and residential safety. An offence of “Improper Turn at  
Intersection” comes with a fine of $109.00.  
 

On January 20th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle along Hwy 29 
for speeding and upon the investigation, it was found that the driver was 
prohibited from driving. The driver was subsequently charged and this matter 
is before the courts.  
 

On February 2nd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP assisted BC Conservation after 
receiving a report of a possible poaching incident that occurred on the 
Twelve Mile Rd.  Based on the investigation, a Burnaby, BC resident was 
charged with several Wildlife Act charges after officers found two illegally 
shot elk on private property. This matter is before the courts.  
 

On February 4th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an online 
fraud in which an individual made a private purchase via etransfer for an 
item that was listed for sale on the Marketplace. Upon the etransfer being 
sent, the seller then blocked all further communications and the item was 
never provided to the buyer. Police are advising to use caution when      
conducting purchases via social media buy & sell sites being that these have 
become a “hotspot” for fraudulent transactions. Whether you’ve been 
scammed or targeted by a fraudster, you should always report it to the Cana-
dian Anti-Fraud Centre: www.antifraudcentre.ca or call: 1-888-495-8501.   
 

On February 5th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist along the Beryl 
Prairie Rd. for impaired driving. Upon the road-side sobriety test being ad-
ministered, the driver blew a fail thus resulting in a 90-day driving prohibi-
tion and a 30-day vehicle impound.  

http://www.antifraudcentre.ca


   March 2023 13 The Bulletin 

 
On February 8th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received several reports of      
mischief after numerous vehicles in the area had been found to either have 
gas caps removed or items found that indicated that someone had tried to 
syphon gas out of the fuel tanks. No suspects were observed and as it       
appears, the unknown person was unsuccessful in obtaining any fuel.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through 
Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for  
advice on submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” 
page.  
 
A/Cpl. Erich Schmidt 
Acting Detachment Commander 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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 Hudson's Hope Rod & Gun Club  
Monthly Report for February 2023  

 

New signage has been placed on the Bulletin board at the clubhouse, including  
revised Constitutions and membership rules. It was noticed that the sign in/out 
sheet did not have a place to add a date. Leland will add one. It was also noticed 
that membership numbers were not being written in. The club is reminding all 
members that it is a requirement for club insurance.  
 

A lock box will be installed for the drop-in fees at the clubhouse. E-transfer bank-
ing for the club is being set up for membership dues and ease of paying for other 
club activities. Aaron and Felix both mentioned that last Thursday they saw 35 
shooters at the indoor archery. Denis asked BOLD to design a new club logo. The 
samples were presented to the board and the board voted for the new one you see 
in this bulletin. It looks awesome with the archery arrow added and the bold word-
ing which is easier to read! This year’s club T-shirts will have a large logo on the 
back and the club’s name on the front. Leland Siemens has agreed to be the social  
media officer for the club. Designing a website was discussed and placing an  
announcement in the DOHH Bulletin for the upcoming April Banquet. Richard 
brought our first picture in. It shows the first wall being put up for our current club 
house. Trina will frame it and have it ready to hang for the next monthly meeting. 
The club is looking into switching from BCWF coverage to the CCRF coverage. 
 

The club partnered with the BCWF archery coordinator Chris Lim, for a NASP 
course. Denis Matheson, Trina Commandeur, Liza Rhymer, Aaron Lepine and  
Rodney Rice participated in the daylong Basic Archery Coach course in Dawson 
Creek on Feb 4. Congratulations to Hudson’s Hope Rod & Gun club’s first official-
ly trained Archery coaches. WAY TO GO! 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT: 
 

This year’s Banquet, Auction & Dance will be April 22, 2023. There is much work 
to be done to be ready for this year’s event. We are sure it will be bigger and  
better than even last year. More info regarding the venue, time and ticket sales are 
still being discussed and were not available by the bulletin deadline this month. 
Look for posters around town, watch the club Facebook page and April’s Bulletin 
for more information. 
 

To purchase or renew memberships contact: Felix at 250-256-3782. For general 
questions contact the President Rodney Rice or Vice President Aaron Lepine.  
hhrgclub.bc@gmail.com.  
 
Until next month, may your aim be fixed and true,  
 

Trina Commandeur, Secretary for HHRG Club 

mailto:hhrgclub.bc@gmail.com
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March at the Museum 
 

Summer Students! It’s that time of the year when you will be thinking about 
your summer employment. The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society will be  
hiring! We potentially may have two positions available dependant upon 
grant funding. One position will involve computers & data entry. Stop by or 
call the museum (250) 783-5735 to inquire about Summer Student  
Positions.  

Monteith Street 
 

The year was 1911. Frederick Fulton Mon-
teith and Bill Carter arrive at Cache Creek 
(Bear Flats). They built a house on the lower 
flat for Fred and trapped during the winter. 
Monteith and Carter were soon drawn to 
Hudson’s Hope as the many travellers that 
passed by on their way to Hudson’s Hope 
referred to it as “the land of opportunity”. 
They joined Tom Jamieson’s party headed to 
Hudson’s Hope, arriving here at the end of 
March 1912. 
 

Fred Monteith became the First Ferryman, 
appointed by the Government. His job was 
to ferry persons across the Peace River by 
rowboat at which is now known as the 
“Ferry Landing”.  As the war raged on in 
1916, Fred, along with many other young 
men from Hudson’s Hope, signed up and 
went to war. 

 

Upon Fred’s return to Hudson’s Hope, he worked as a Mine recorder and 
Postmaster. Fred retired from the Post Office when it was moved into Henry 
Stege’s new store in 1934. Fred passed away at the age of 74 years on June 
20, 1949. 
 

Next Historical Society Meeting: March 15 at 7pm at the Museum. 
Everyone is Welcome. 

 
Submitted by: Patti Campbell, Curator/Manager 

Fred Monteith 
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 Homeowner Information 
to Building Permits  

 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 
 
  construct a new home; 
  locate mobile / modular home; 
  construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 
  construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 
  renovate existing buildings; 
  undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 
  enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 
  move or demolish a building; 
  re-roof a building; 
  reconstruct after damage; 
  plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 

 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 
 

 Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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MARCH PUZZLE 
 

SOLUTION TO 
LAST MONTHS 

PUZZLE  
IS ON PAGE 38 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 
 

13 14 15 16 
 

17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

 M A RC H  2 0 2 3  

Seniors Swim 

Seniors Swim 

First Day of 
Spring 

FULL 

NEW 

National  
‘Get Over It” 

Day 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 
 

14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

  A P R IL  2 0 2 3  

NEW 

Seniors Swim 

Seniors Swim 

FULL 

 

   
 

           
 
 

• Residential & Commercial 
• FREE Estimates 
 

Britt Silk, Interior Painter 

PO Box 645 
Hudson’s Hope BC 

V0C 1V0 
250-783-0624 

nordicpainting@hotmail.com 

Painting 

I love seeing my customers smile with content and that is why  
I proudly strive to make them feel 100% satisfied! 

Give your home or business a beautiful new look! Call for a FREE estimate today! 

Nordic  

30 

OFFICE CLOSED 

OFFICE CLOSED 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Student of Week Awards 
January 31 to February 3, 2023 

Annabelle Baher, Freyja Schmidt, Rinoa Stark, Oliver McCormick, Grayson Milton, 
Jensen Harling, Tad Simpson, Isaac Shockey, Lily Gortman, Anita Portnov, Taylor 
Sanderson, Luna Weder, James Gortman, Konnor Buchholz, Penelope Mercereau 

February 6 to February 10, 2023 
Addison Bailie, Quinn Harling, Gaige Winnicky, Karsyn Walker, Ivan Shokur,  
Anthony Quibell, Esmae Matchett, Halle Beebe, Claire Gilliss, Luna Weder,  

Tristan Beam, Madison Beebe, Yara Kenanah, Sara Kenanah.  
February 13 to February 16, 2023 

Harper Cryderman, Sophia Zandbergen, Nyxen Tricker, Cameron Gonwick, Madi 
Davis, Adilynn Meek, Alina Gortman, Liam Carruthers, Aubrey Gunderson,  

Taylor Sanderson, Sara Kenanah, Cole Schafer, Abby Redekop, Stella Matchett. 
 

Congratulations to our local students who participate in the BC Alpine North 
Zone “Ski the North” Festival at Troll Resort.  Freya & Brigid Rhymer Stephen-
son, as well as Levi, Samuel, and Gemma Swanson all participated in this event.  
Congrats to Levi, Samuel, and Gemma for top 5 or better finishes in many  
categories! 
Mrs. Baytaluke and her Art Classes have been decorating our school for 
“Friendship February”.  It’s been a great month filled with kindness!  Also, our 
grade 4 students created valentines for our local senior citizens at “Silver Willows”.  
The students were very excited to share a little kindness with fellow community 
members. 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Arctic Games – Our Grade 4 class and our BC First People’s 12 stu-
dents organized an afternoon of Arctic Game activities for our entire 
school.  Students were able to observe or participate in a variety of 
games including Musk-ox Fighting, Pole-Push, Pole Pull, Head Pull, Eagle Carry, 
Arm Pull, One-Foot-High Kick, Leg Wrestling, and Alaskan High Kick.  The gym was 
packed with very enthusiastic participants.  Way to go HAWKS! 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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 Congratulations to our Senior Girls Basketball Team for a fantastic season of 
growth, competition, and camaraderie. Our Girls capped off the year with a resilient 
showing at the Zones Tournament in Prince George (voted most sportsmanlike 
team). Hannah Searls led the Skills Competition, and Emma Redekop took 2nd place 
in the 3 point shot competition! We are all very proud of the fantastic leadership, 
attitudes, work ethic, and just plain FUN our HAWKS demonstrate everywhere they 
go. Thank you Ms. Brown for your dedication to our players. Thank you to Jason 
Naisby and Kelly Lucas-Jarnagin for volunteering to drive, and for being great  
chaperones!  Go HAWKS Go! 



   March 2023 25 The Bulletin 
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Tues & Wed    12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri    11:00 – 5:00 
Sat     12:00 – 4:00 

Sun/ Mon      Closed 
Stat Holidays     Closed 
Long Weekends Closed 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Walk-In Book Club: “Based on a true story, The Diamond Eye is a haunting novel of her-
oism born of desperation, of a mother who became a soldier, of a woman who found her 
place in the world and changed the course of history forever.” The Diamond Eye by Katie 
Quinn rates 4.3 stars out of 5 on Goodreads and has a Goodreads Choice award and was 
nominated for best historical fiction in 2022. This title will be available until March 27th     
Library Board Update: We welcome Council Liaison James Cryderman and Russell 

McCracken to our library board!  Welcome to the team! 
Purdy’s Easter Fundraiser:  
Hudson's Hope Public Library is fundraising with Purdy’s Chocolatier, just in time for 
Easter! If you would like to support us by purchasing some sweet Easter treats for friends, 
family and yourself, please click the link below: 
 

https://fundraising.purdys.com/1205693-105519 
 

After you have signed in, you can order from an assortment of amazing chocolates, other 
treats, as well as invite others to join and support our Fundraising Campaign. 
If customers do not have access to a credit card for use on the fundraising web page, an 
order sheet may be picked up at the library, during normal business hours or the order 
form may also be printed from the following link: 
 

https://em.purdys.com/gnf/easter2023/SFR/
Order-Forms/BC-Order-Form-with-tax-included-
Easter-2023.pdf  
 

You can also pick up a catalogue while supplies last, 
or view it online at 
https://em.purdys.com/gnf/easter2023/SFR/
Purdys-Seasonal-Fundraising-Catalogue-Easter-
2023.pdf 
Cash or cheque only.  
Paper Order Deadline: Tuesday March 14th, no 
later than 5:00 pm.   
Online Order Deadline: Tuesday March 14th, 11:59 
pm. 
Orders will be ready on or before March 20th. We 
will call when each order is ready for pickup.  
 

Thank you for supporting our public library fundraising efforts for 2023! 
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Canada Reads:  
CBC.ca says “this year, the great Canadian 
book debate is looking for one book to 
shift your perspective. The stories we tell, 
and the way we tell them, can shape how 
we see ourselves, our communities and the 
world. This collection of books is an oppor-
tunity to broaden our horizons, expand our 
worldview and think differently about the 
world around us and our place in it.”   
The Contenders and their Defenders are: 

• Jeopardy! super-champ Mattea Roach champions Ducks by Kate Beaton 

• Actor Keegan Connor Tracy champions Greenwood by Michael Christie 

• Bhangra dancer Gurdeep Pandher champions Hotline by Dimitri Nasrallah 

• TikTok creator Tasnim Geedi champions Mexican Gothic by Silvia Moreno-

Garcia 

• Actor Michael Greyeyes champions Station Eleven by Emily St. John Mandel  

By the time the Bulletin circulates, we should be through our holds list!  Stop in and 
check one out or get your name on the holds list.  There’s still time to read them before 
the debates! 
There are a few restrictions on these titles so that we can circulate them through as many 
patrons as possible in the remaining weeks.   

Contender Circulation Rules: One title per person at a time and a maximum 1-week 
loan period. 

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  
StoryTime Tuesdays @ 10:30-11:30 am Preschoolers & caregivers, babies and toddlers 
welcome. March means spring is coming!!!  March 7th we will be making a paper kite fly-
ing in the clouds.  March 14th we will be making paper rainbow necklaces with some good 
luck charms.  There will be no club on March 21st & March 28th as we have some down 
time for Spring Break.  Story Time will start again on April 4th. 
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Library Club Wednesdays @ 3:30-4:30 pm Kindergarten to age 8 
 

March 1st we will be making a paper air balloon.  March 8th we are making hand and foot 
flowers.  March 15th we are making Saint Patrick’s Day blowers!!!  There will be no club on 
March 22nd  & March 29th during Spring Break.  Library Club will start again on April 4th. 
 

Tween Club Tuesdays @ 3:15-4:45pm ages 9-12 
 

March 7th we will start our next monthly bingo card!!!  March 14th we will be making a Saint 
Patrick’s Day craft, to be decided on March the 7th.  There will be no club on March 21st & 
March 28th for it  Spring Break.  Tween Club will start again on April 4th. 
 

Teen Drop-In Thursdays @ 5:00-7:00 pm ages 13-18  
 

Teen Drop-In will be March 2nd, 9th and 16th!!!  As usual these days, we will be playing 
games and watching movies.  The last few clubs we have been playing Scrabble and Qwirkle. 
Come on in and join us for some low-key fun. We are also starting a collage, so if you feel 
crafty pop on in grab some glue and come collaborate with us.  We will be looking at creating 
a game picture/ board games collage.  Should be interesting and fun to do some brainstorm-
ing. 
 

Nancy Smith, InterLibrary Loan (ILL) Librarian & Bookkeeper 
InterLibrary Loans: Please contact our staff for a tutorial on how to use the My Account 
feature on our website, to sign up for your own library card, or to place a hold or ILL. If you 
would like to order in an item that we do not own in our library, please email Nancy at 
ill.hhpl@pris.ca or call (250)783-9414 to request your items.  You can order books, audio-
book CDs as well as DVDs from most libraries. You can go to our library website hudson-
shope.bc.libraries.coop and click through Using the Library and Borrow from Other Libraries to 
find information about how to order InterLibrary Loans.  Please contact us if you are having 

trouble accessing your account online . 
 

Walk-In Book Club Title 
 “Snipers must make themselves calm in order to succeed, 
and that is why women are good at sharpshooting.  
Because there is not a woman alive who has not learned 
how to eat rage in order to appear calm.” 
― Kate Quinn 
The Diamond Eye 
Available until March 27th 
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Casual Cleaners (5534573)  
Hudson’s Hope BC 
 
If you are looking for friendly, supportive staff, work life bal-
ance and affordable living this may be just the opportunity 
that will take your career to a new level. 
 
Job Qualifications: 
Grade 10 or an equivalent combination of higher education, 
training and experience. 
 
Apply On-Line Today! 
Expectmore.northernhealth.ca 
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Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
9947-100 Ave Fort St John 

www.fsjlaw.com 

Legal Services by 

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 

* It makes deer more 

habituated to people 

* Handouts artificially 

increase their numbers, 

causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 

larger predators into the 

community 

SOMETIMES IT’S CRUEL TO BE KIND 

DON’T FEED THE DEER 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       ww.butlerridge.com 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 11am to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street  
legacyvillagemarkethh@gmail.com 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for  
updates. Bag days are the last  

Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office no later 
than 3:00pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 
250-783-0819 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 

9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

  

 

 

Please Register at the District Office! 
250-783-9901 

 

Transportation provided:   
Leaves the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am. 

 

Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.  

 

• Swim pass available for as low as  
  $5.00 per session. 
• Walking track and gym available. 
• Seniors Discount at the restaurant  
   on Tuesdays. 
• Other stops may be possible: quick 

shopping, library etc. 

SENIOR/ ADULT SWIM 
 

 

Contact Kelly no later than 3:00pm 
the Friday prior to the trip to reserve 

a seat. 
 

250-783-0819 
 

Departure from  
Silver Willows at 8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however 
the bus generally starts making 

the return trip from Fort St. John 
by 3:30pm. 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

JANUARY SOLUTION 
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House of Hope 
Community Church 

 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
 

hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  Hhbf.ca 

 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

For any information concerning the rental of St. Peter’s Perish Hall, please contact 250-783-0855 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com


The Bulletin                                                                                                40                                                                                        March 2023 

 

 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 
Thursday … 11:00am-5:00pm 

Friday … 11:00am-5:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed  
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/  

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: 

Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:45am-5:00pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..…………………..…. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 
250-783-9994 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/

